
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

NOTICE OF TEMPORARY URGENCY CHANGE PETITION  
EL DORADO IRRIGATION DISTRICT  

WASTEWATER CHANGE PETITION WW0020 AND ORDER 95-9 
DIVERSION FROM DEER CREEK IN EL DORADO COUNTY 

 
On March 10, 2014, El Dorado Irrigation District (EID) filed a Temporary Urgency Change Petition 
(TUCP) with the State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board), Division of Water 
Rights (Division) pursuant to California Water Code section 1435, et seq.   
 
The requested changes would temporarily reduce minimum wastewater discharge flows at Deer 
Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) as required pursuant to the terms of WW0020, as 
amended by Order 95-9.  The minimum discharge requirements vary from 0.5 to 1.0 million gallons 
per day (mgd) depending on the daily influent flows into the Deer Creek WWTP.  EID has been 
supplementing to its recycled water system with potable water which would otherwise have been 
used for indoor consumptive use.  EID requests that all effluent discharged to Deer Creek be 
utilized in its irrigation system, which will allow EID to preserve its depleted potable water supply for 
indoor uses. 
  
EID’s TUCP, WW0020 Order, Order 95-9, and related project information can be viewed at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/transfers_tu_notice
s/index.shtml.   
 
Pursuant to California Water Code section 1438(d), any interested person may file an objection to 
the TUCP.  The procedure for addressing an objection is described in Water Code section 1438.  
Objections filed in response to this notice should be submitted to the persons listed below and 
must be received by 4:30 p.m. on July 7, 2014.    
 
Send objections to both:  
 
Jane Ling 
Permitting Section 
Division of Water Rights 
P.O. Box 2000 
Sacramento, CA 95812 
jane.ling@waterboards.ca.gov 

El Dorado Irrigation District 
c/o Elizabeth Wells 
2890 Mosquito Road 
Placerville, CA 95667 
ewells@eid.org  

   
For more information regarding this project, including procedures for filing objections, please 
contact Jane Ling at (916) 341-5335 or jane.ling@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
DATE OF NOTICE:  June 6, 2014 
 
 


